Wilson PTG

Meeting Minutes February 13, 2018

Call to Order – 7:08 p.m., Josie Dix

January Minutes – Alex. Evans moved to approved. Deb Banning 2nd. ALL in favor.

Intros of new people – Sarah Crump, Brian and Kim Jennings

Treasurers Report – Josie Dix in Zack's absence

- Good amount of money in the bank
- Auction will bring in lots of money
- No changes, no vote

Family Directory – Josie Dix

- Maddie Jensen has handed it over to Zack Kozel to format
- Will not be ready by the auction, but will happen!

Auction – Deb Banning / Katie Glazier / Courtney Malone

- All good with auction donation items
- Have enough wine for "Wheel of Wine" game
- Still need some help with volunteers there will be a sign-up genius coming soon
- 198 people have paid to attend, a few more who say they will come. 200 is our max. So right on track!
- People who are willing to work the whole night do not need to pay to attend
- Using a new venue and software system, so still working out how many volunteers are needed
- Have 4 high school students helping as runners pizza and drinks provided for them
- "Wheel of Wine" game you get to take bottle of wine to take home, but cannot open on site. Currently have around 70 bottles of wine valued at \$10-\$80. Cost is \$20/spin.
- Please DO NOT bring auction items to donate TO the auction!
- Lots of great items donated!
- Funds raised from the "paddle raise" will go directly to teachers/classroom have been collecting a wish list from teachers
- Josie idea: glass door for the front office need to go through district for this/things like this
- Katie making a survey to put on tables to ask parents about PTG and their willingness/availability to help will give a raffle ticket to people who have it filled out and turned in to win a bottle of wine! Alex. will run this at the auction.
- People can check out and pay on their phones! WOOP WOOP!
- Classroom projects are looking great!

Box Top Collections – Kristen O'Malley

- Next collection is right after auction in early March
- Will get a message out in the March Wilson newsletter (via Tracey)

Book Bingo – Josie Dix / Meghan McLaughlin – new chair!

- Next event! March 29th
- FREE event! Bring a book, play bingo, have snacks!

World Language Program -

- Will do another 6 week session in spring starting April
- Need a new chair still!
- Sarah Crump is willing to teach Spanish!

CAC – Hilary Kozel

- **See notes on next page**

Principal's Report – Tony Ressa absent

Other Notes

- Katie Glazier: Assemblies
 - We need to get some assemblies on the calendar to spend the money we set aside!
 - o Would like to find a parent who would chair this. Katey Treloar?
 - Michelle Staben: Could we pair an assembly with the spring play? Brainstorm with Alexis Padgham
 - Should we pair a teacher with a parent to work on this?
 - o Talent show?
 - Send out a Bright Arrow for all parent needs
- Katie Glazier: PayPal swipe/chip reader
 - o We have one!
 - o Can we have a "donate now" button on PTG page?
- Josie Dix: Use the Amazon link!! Making about \$100/month!
- Josie Dix: Dinner Nights Out (fundraiser)
 - Need a parent to chair this and bring it back!
 - Have a whole list of restaurants offering to host
 - Should we do one after auction sometime in March March 8th or 20th at Caruso's?

Adjourned – 8 p.m., Josie Dix



CAC MEETING FEB 12 2018 SPS (SPOKANE PUBLIC SCHOOLS)

THE SPS SCHOOL BOARD INDICATED THERE IS A RUMOR, WHICH IS BEING SPREAD BY LOCAL NEWS OUTLETS, THAT A NEW HIGH SCHOOL FOOTBALL STADIUM WILL BE BUILT IN DOWNTOWN SPOKANE. THAT IS NOT YET DETERMINED AND SPS IS ONLY IN THE EXPLORATORY STAGE OF LOCATING A STADIUM SITE.

~

HUMAN GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT (HG & D) IN SPS IS IN NEED OF UPDATING, TO KEEP UP WITH WHAT KIDS LEARN ON THEIR OWN VIA ONLINE ACCESS, ETC. A NEW PROGRAM WAS TO BE IMPLEMENTED LAST YEAR HOWEVER STRONG OPINIONS ON BOTH SIDES OF THE HG & D COMMITTEE PREVENTED SUCH ACTION. LESSONS WERE LEARNED AND A MORE STRUCTURED AND APPROPRIATE COURSE OF ACTION IN THE FUTURE WILL DETERMINE A NEW HUMAN GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT CURRICULUM.

TO INCORPORATE MORE UPDATED AND AGE APPROPRIATE INFORMATION FOR ALL GRADE LEVELS, IT WILL LIKELY REQUIRE AT LEAST TWO DIFFERENT SETS OF CURRICULUM.

^

SPS IS IN THE PROCESS OF DEVELOPING A BOUNDARY STUDY FOR NEW MIDDLE SCHOOLS TO ALLOW FOR A 6-8 GRADE CONFIGURATION.

SPS IS TAKING LESSONS FROM CITIES LIKE BOSTON AND SEATTLE TO DEVELOP SCHOOL BOUNDARIES TO CATER TO A DIVERSE POPULATION WHILE CAPITALIZING ON FACTORS SUCH AS THE BENEFITS OF NEIGHBORHOOD SCHOOLS.

MOST LIKELY A BOND FOR BUILDING NEW SCHOOLS WON'T HAPPEN UNTIL 2021.

THANK YOU!